
Harold Phalen Gymnasium 

 

The Bliss Carman Middle School community is hosting an official naming 

ceremony and the general public is invited.  Our school gymnasium will 

be named the Harold Phalen Gymnasium.  Colleagues, friends, and 

former students of Mr. Phalen, Albert Street School, and BCMS are 

welcome to attend. 

 

 

 

 
Date: Friday, May 31, 2019 

Time: 1330-1400 
Location: Bliss Carman Gymnasium 

(Reception to follow in the school library) 
 

 

Contact:  John Hamilton 
John.hamilton@nbed.nb.ca 


